TILLICOULTRY, COALSNAUGHTON & DEVONSIDE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 10 SEPTEMBER 2019 AT 7.00 PM
AT THE BEN CLEUCH CENTRE, TILLICOULTRY
Present – Jane Edwards (JE), Ian Gordon (IG), Robert McAulay (RMcA), Robert McClelland (RMcC), Ian Millar (IM), Elma Mitchell (EM), Alex Robertson (AR), Cammy Robertson (CR), Damian Sherwood-Johnson (DS-J), Mick Taylor (MT), Melanie White (MW) and Elizabeth Young (EY).

In attendance – Councillor Donald Balsillie.  PC James Miller.  Cheryl Orr from Coalsnaughton Village Hall committee.
Apologies – Tom Allan (TA), Brian Cuthbert-Imrie (BC-I), Ewart McAuslane (EMcA) and Councillor Martha Benny.
Police report – Copies of PC Miller’s monthly report will be placed on the CC notice boards.  He apologised for there being no police attendance at or report provided for our August meeting by one of his colleagues in his absence on annual leave.  Other points discussed:

(a)
There has been an increase in break-ins, particularly affecting unsecured homes and cars;
(b)
He will ask if speed strips can be placed on the road outside Coalsnaughton Village Hall to monitor the traffic there;

(c)
PC Steven Carrie is the police’s representative for local flood group, TIDECO.

(d)
The Community Speedwatch initiative has not been rolled out yet as they are no further forward with the pilot in Clackmannan;
(e)
He will try to arrange his shift so that he can attend our community event at the Devonvale Hall on 26 October and will see if he can bring along a vehicle, shields, etc, for the children.

Minutes of August meeting – proposed by MT and seconded by JE.

Matters arising (not on the Action List) – 
WhatsApp group: CR has now set this up for CC members, only to be used as a last-minute contact.
Defibrillators: IM confirmed that the one in Tilly High Street was recently accessed but an ambulance had arrived before it was used.  An electrician is still needed for the power supply for the one in Coalsnaughton.  Both units are now registered with The Circuit – the National Defibrillator Network.  The training event at the Centenary Hall at last month’s Tilly Community Week went well.  IM said that we can use Tilly Fire Station for any future training events.
Action list – see separate sheet.  
Village & Townscape Initiative – no update.  

Community Action Plan – DS-J continues to arrange the open day/community event, for Saturday 26 October from 10 am to 4 pm, to be held jointly at the Devonvale Hall and Coalsnaughton Village Hall.  He will be inviting all local groups to participate at the event.

Treasurer’s report – EMcA:
Accounts: in his absence, EMcA asked MW to advise everyone that there is nothing of note to report on the financial side.  He added that Ellen Cook has confirmed that she will do the audit for us once again and he asked for anyone with 2018/19 expenses to let him know as soon as possible.

Secretary’s report – MW:  
Joint Community Council Forum (JCCF) meeting: this will be held at Alva Academy on Thursday 12 September at 7.00 pm.  We have asked for ‘responding to planning applications’ and ‘joint PA system’ to be added to the agenda.
Planning report – MT:
Planning application for land to the east of Lower Mill Street, Tillicoultry: a CC objection was submitted last month.

Erection of house and demolition of existing vacant workshop building at land to the rear of 48 Hill Street, Tillicoultry: a CC supporting statement had been submitted in July.  Clacks Council has approved the application, subject to numerous conditions.
Social Committee report – 
Gala Day: we hope to discuss sharing the PA system (that was funded by the EDF) at the forthcoming JCCF meeting.

Christmas lights: the CC in principle approve of outdoor lights being purchased for Coalsnaughton Village Hall (a tree will be donated by a Coalsnaughton resident).  RMcC awaits written confirmation from the EDF that the grant can be used for lights in Devonside and Coalsnaughton as they are now included in the overall EDF funding (he has previously been advised verbally that this is okay).  The original plan for the lights and tree to be in memory of Bobby McGill has been changed, ie a rose bush and plaque is considered a more permanent memorial.  Frank from Tilly Baptist Church wishes to meet with our sub-committee and the Tilly Ladies at the end of September; we therefore need to find out as soon as possible what, if any, under spend from the lights fund can be passed on the Tilly Ladies so that we can let them know in advance of this meeting.  ACTION: EY to let DS-J know the outcome and plan for the switch on.
EDF – A £250 microgrant for TIDECO was discussed at last month’s meeting, and MT said that this could be used towards the group’s purchase of high-vis vests incorporating their logo.  RMcC confirmed that the group doesn’t need to have a specific bank account for the cheque, so long as a receipt is provided.  ACTION: RMcC will discuss this with EMcA at the next EDF meeting.  
Sports Hub – no update.  
Councillors’ reports – Cllr Balsillie said that there is an issue with the City Deal in that Clacks Council will need to find/borrow funds for any improvements for later reimbursement from the government.  Regarding Brexit, there is currently a lot of council admin, for example with social care, and emergency planning discussions.  He pointed out that he was aware of all of the objections received regarding the revised planning application relating to land to the east of Lower Mill Street, Tilly, but said that permission had already been granted around ten years ago with flood mitigation measures and that this recent application related only to the house types.  However, he added that a revised report is awaited from SEPA then the land owner’s response (Kingdom Housing) to that.  He said that Kingdom Housing are willing to talk with relevant community groups, and we’ll inform local residents of any new information that we receive.  When asked by EY and RMcC if the original planning consent was still current, Cllr Balsillie said that the initial developers carried out a very small piece of work on the land which meant that it would not be time barred before selling it on to Kingdom Housing.  EM said that she is still having issues at her house following the flooding last month, and he advised her that Stewart Cullen is Clacks Council’s flooding officer.  EM also advised Cllr Balsillie that she suspects that local pubs are using the glass recycling banks in Moss Road to offload all their used glass.  MW queried if a decision has been made re the proposed residential care facility by Clayton Care on area of land behind Sandy Knowe, and he said that he would e-mail her once he had found out.
AOCB – nil.
The next meeting of the CC will be held on Tuesday 8 October at the Ben Cleuch Centre, Tillicoultry, at 8.00 pm (following our AGM that commences at 7.00 pm).
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